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Lord hear our prayeré 

May God take care of us, protect us, and bless us.  If you have someone who needs 

lifted up in prayer, please call or email the church office.  We have a Prayer Line  

available to our members and friends during the day and evening hours. 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

PRAYER LINE     Phone:  515-986-3720  Å  Email: grimespres1@hotmail.com 

A tradition at Grimes First Presbyterian Church...  

Harvest Home Dinner 2013 

Sunday, October 13th 

4:30-7:00pm 

Youôre invited to join us as we 

Itôs an event for the entire community.  Dinner is served family-style: 

Turkey & Dressing  ǒ  Mashed Potatoes & Gravy  ǒ  Green Beans 
Cranberry Sauce  ǒ  Rolls  ǒ  Desserts  ǒ  Beverages 

Freewill offering at the door  Å  Carry-out dinners are available  

410 SE Third St. in Grimes  

Please call the church with any questions:  986-3720 



Youth Ministry 

Watch the weekly bulletins, church website (www.grimesfirstpresbyterianchurch.org), and Facebook 

όǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ ΨDǊƛƳŜǎ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴΩύ ŦƻǊ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǘƘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ 

Beth Johnston, Acting Youth Director 

 Cross 
Connection Soul Food  

Youth Group for High School youth. 

Meets every Sunday evening, 

6-7:30pm. 

Family ministry - includes youth of all ages. 

Meets once a month, on the Wednesday 

following Communion Sunday. 

Youth Group for Middle School youth. 

Meets monthly (day and time TBA). 

ǒ Sunday, October 6th, 6:00-7:30pm:  Alpha Youth 

 

ǒ Wednesday, October 8th, 6:00pm:  Cross Connection 

 

ǒ Sunday, October 13th:  No Sunday School; No youth activities because of the Harvest Home Dinner 

 

ǒ Sunday, October 20th, 6:00-7:30pm:  Alpha Youth 

 

Upcoming Youth Activities:  

 

Mark your calendars!  

Sunday, October 27th, 5 -7pm  

The annual all -church  

Halloween Party 

Hosted by the Fellowship Committee  

More details to comeé 

Watch the weekly bulletins or check the church website.  



To my church family: 

Thanks to all for your concern 

since my knee surgery.  The cards, 

phone calls, visits, and prayers are 

greatly appreciated and help with 

the healing. 

Fred Roth  

Dear First Presbyterian Church members and friends, 

     August 7th marked my one-year anniversary working with the church.  Events and 

activities are starting to come around again, and Iôm feeling good that I now have the 

previous yearôs experience to fall back on.  Pastor Lynnôs retirement on October 1st will 

bring some changes here in the church office.  Some Iôve tried my best to anticipate; 

some will surprise me, Iôm sure!  My office hours will remain the same, Tuesday through 

Friday 9:00am to 2:00pm.  I check my work email at home on Mondays when Iôm not in 

the office, so I can be reached on that day through email. 

     Please know that Iôm here for you through this transition phase, as we welcome 

Sunday guest speakers and begin the search for a new pastor.  Iôm your contact for the 

Prayer Line...please donôt hesitate to share your concerns with me and let me help lift 

them up in prayer. 

     I look forward to you continuing to stop in the office to visit.  Iôm not a coffee 

drinker, so I canôt promise you a warm cup of coffee...but Iôll always make time for 

conversation. 

         Your church secretary, 

Erin  

As I begin my retirement, I would like to express these words 

of thank you to the congregation.  I was very pleased with the 

recognition on September 22.  It made me feel good.  I was 

glad that one of my daughters-in-law, Lily, could be present 

for the day.  On Sunday the 29th of September I was glad to 

have my son, Nathan, and his wife Leanne, and their kids, Ian 

and Ben, present for my last Sunday in the pulpit. 

I want to thank you all for the kind words of support that you 

have given me.  Those who have already retired from other 

jobs have shared with me how much they have enjoyed their 

retirement and joys I have to look forward to in my retirement.   

Thank you again for everything. 



We currently have an opening for a 

part-time Choir Director at 

Grimes First Presbyterian Church. 
 

The music program consists of an adult choir, 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƘƻƛǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŦƻǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ 

This is a September - May position. 
 

A full job description is posted online at: 

www.grimesfirstpresbyterianchurch.org. 

Applicants can also contact the church office at 

515-986-3720 or grimespresbyterian@mchsi.com. 

Choir Director Job Offering  

The churchôs annual pie sale will take 

place at the church on Saturday, Nov. 16th. 

Apple and peach pies can be 

ordered for $7.00, along with crusts for 

$1.00 each, and globs for $0.50 each. 

- - ADVANCE ORDERS ONLY - -  

Please call the church at 986-3720 to place 

your order today! 

(or email:  grimespres1@hotmail.com)  

PW will be organizing a Toiletry Drive this month.  Our kick -off will be  

Sunday, October 13th , and weõll collect donations through Sunday, November 10th . 

Your donations will benefit CROSS Ministries, which exists to help low and no income  

people throughout Polk County meet their emergency survival needs.  

Examples of toiletry needs include shampoo, soap, lotions, toothbrushes, toothpaste,  

disposable razors, shaving cream, Kleenex, paper towels, toilet paper, lip balm, Q -tips,  

combs, brushes, deodorant, etc.  

Please bring your donations to the church.  There will be boxes available in which you can 

place your donations.  Thank you for your help with this important mission project!  

There will be a Congregational Meeting on 

Sunday, October 6th following worship, for 

the purpose of voting on forming the 

Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC) 

and the members who will be on 

the committee. 

All are invited to stay after worship for this 

meeting. 
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ANNIVERSARIES OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

4th Irene Wheeler   17th Wyatt Johnston 

6th Erin Schmitz   20th Caden Klug 

11th Jerry Crow   22nd Mary Lou Friar 

13th Roger Stark   23rd Angie Ofstad 

14th Cindy Grim   24th Yalanda Clayton 

15th Tom Ballard   29th Kim Luther 

 Sarina Johnston   Donna Wallace 

16th Donna Miller     

3rd Nick & Molly Benson 

21st Dave & Cyndy Bolsenga 

28th Travis & Gretchen Derry 

OCTOBER VOLUNTEERS 

Nursery Attendants 
Oct  6th Aeschliman Family 

Oct 13th Rolow Family 

Oct 20th Johnston Family 

Oct 27th Wong Family 

Ushers/Greeters 
Oct  6th Denny & Kyle Rosenberg 

Oct 13th Paul Buckalew & Stan Erickson 

Oct 20th Gene & Judy Pastour 

Oct 27th Don & Mary Lou Friar 

 

Coffee Hosts 
Oct  6th Crosby Family 

Oct 13th Johnston Family 

Oct 20th Jerry & Gai Shields 

Oct 27th Jerry & Carol Crow 

Communion Servers 
   Sunday, October 6th: 

Leon Altman 

Yalanda Clayton 

Carol Crow 

Tim Rolow 

Offering Counters 
Oct 6th & 13th:  Beth Johnston & Brenda Peterson 

Oct 20th & 27th:  Cyndy Bolsenga & Janel DeJoode 

 
 

Join us for Bible Study 

2nd Tuesday of the month, 

7:00pm at the church.  

Next study:  October 8th  

All are welcome! 



 

K
id

s

 

C
orn

er

 Fall coloring page for the kids.  

What colors make you think of fall?  



The Blessing of the Animals service was held on Sunday, September 15th at 2pm at the 

church.  Pastor Lynn gave blessings to ten very special canines on that day. 


